
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Crisis Negotiation Command Vehicle for the City of Henderson, 

Nevada, in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Henderson 

Police Department located at 223 Lead Street Henderson, NV 89015.  

 

The purpose of the project is to acquire a new streamlined Crisis Negotiation Command Vehicle 

to replace a two-decades old mobile command vehicle and to upgrade associated technologies 

and functionalities. 

 

This is a responsible use of taxpayer funds because the new Crisis Negotiation Command 

Vehicle will function as the Department's primary mobile command vehicle. This new command 

vehicle will be outfitted with the latest technology to serve the citizens of Henderson in 

emergency situations, including two distinct areas for negotiators and tactical/incident command. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is aligned with the purposes of 

section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 

10381(b)(8)). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress

 


